

## Príomhoifigeach Daoine

Feidhmeannacht na Seirbhísí Sláinte Ospidéal Dr. Steevens', Baile Átha Cliath 8, D08 W2A8

## **Chief People Officer**

Health Service Executive, Dr Steevens' Hospital, Dublin 8, D08 W2A8

## www.hse.ie @hselive

t 01 635 2319 e nationalhr@hse.ie

Emer Currie, TD

26 June 2025

PQ 33504/25 (Health) – To ask the Minister for Health the number of people working full-time and part-time in her Department and bodies under the aegis of the Department in roles that are fully on-site, hybrid, or fully remote from 2022 to date, in tabular form; and if she will make a statement on the matter. -Emer Currie

Dear Deputy,

I refer to your recent Parliamentary Question which was sent to the HSE for response.

The Health Service Executive (HSE) is committed to facilitating blended working arrangements for public health service employees whose roles can be performed remotely.

HR Circular 033/2022 - HSE Blended Working Policy for the Public Health Service issued on the 22<sup>nd</sup> December 2022 is the overarching Blended Working Policy for the HSE and Section 38 organisations and requires managers to identify which roles are suitable for remote working and determine how the implementation of blended working arrangements will align with the business/service needs of the organisation/division/unit.

We do not have the information on the number of people engaging with this policy this is managed within the services and is not collated centrally.

I trust this is of some assistance.

Yours sincerely,

Mairéad Ryan National HR